January 81997

TO: JULIAN BURKE, CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER
MTA BOARD OF DIRECTORS

FROM: SHARON WOODSON BRY%

At the request of the Fxecutive Management Compitt-+ coinuirs. stafl submitted
questions relating to the implenentation of SB 8% (e, 1 and AR Ld4
(Villaraigosa) to Legistative Counsel through Assembly 15ty Leadar Antonio
Villaraigosa's office.

One question related tu the apparent retroactive appiican oot a cam maqu
contribution limit wracn proiritits MTA Board Membears e rahinalrg in e

centract decision if the marmber has krowingly accepted o oorrmbabon cf P an
$10 within the past fcur yesrs frorm a participant or ite agert -~ e tomract o

The Legislative Counsel resp nded that tne probubition any s o carmpmigr
contributions given prior {0 trw: &iiective date of the law, Jao oy o Tube
Legislative Counsel's opiruoc s that this is not @ ratroact . » aon catun of the law
because it does not impact ceoisions aiready ren s, e Hoare oqu
prospective decisions.

Another question related to whether the revolving door provisions in SB 89 and AB
584 were in conflict. The Legislative Counsel opirion is inat ihere is no conflict
between the provisions because the three-vear revolving dunr provision in 5B 89

- relates to the acceptance of employment with a MTA contractor and the one-year
provision in AB 584 deals with participation in a contract, with the MTA.

* If you would like a copy of the opinion, please contact Claudette Moody,
-Communications Manager for State Affairs at (213) 922-2237.
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